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April 24, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

As required by Ordinance 17941, Section 53, Proviso 2, I am transmitting to the King County Council a report and motion approving the report, regarding expenditures for emergent needs and unanticipated project costs of the Road Services Division (RSD) of the Department of Transportation (DOT). The report is due to Council by May 15, 2015.

The report and motion are submitted per Ordinance 17941, which included the following proviso:

SECTION 53.P2. 

Of this appropriation, $525,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits seven quarterly reports on expenditures for each prior quarter for emergent needs and unanticipated project costs and motions that approve the quarterly reports and the motions are passed by the council.  The motions shall reference the subject matter, the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion.  Upon transmittal of each motion, $75,000 is released for the expenditure.

Each report shall include, but not be limited to, identified needs, funding requests and expenditures for emergent needs and unanticipated project costs and shall explain the rationale and the policy basis relative to the 2014 update to the Strategic Plan for Road Services for project selection.  If identified unanticipated needs and funding requests exceed budgeted capital improvement program revenue, the report shall detail the process used by the department to prioritize the expenditures.

The executive must file the seven quarterly reports by May 15, 2015, August 15, 2015, November 15, 2015, February 15, 2016, May 15, 2016, August 15, 2016, and November 15, 2016, and the motions required by this proviso by those same dates in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff, the policy staff director and the lead staff for the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor. 

As the attached report shows, during the first quarter of 2015 no funding was expended on emergent needs or unanticipated project costs. This is primarily due to the relatively mild weather that resulted in no immediate emergency repairs associated with storm damage. Emergent needs and unanticipated project costs typically include items such as emergency repairs associated with storm drainage or other infrastructure deterioration or damage, unanticipated pedestrian or vehicle safety needs, project implementation or other emerging issues.

When funding is necessary to meet emergent needs or unanticipated project costs, future reports will address each of the elements specified in the proviso.

The attached motion and report are consistent with the King County Strategic Plan financial stewardship goal to exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.

It is estimated that this report required less than one hour of staff time to produce.

Thank you for your consideration of the attached report and motion. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Bauer, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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